I first met Franz Heymann in August 1957, when he invited me to join his experiment at the then-new CERN synchrocyclotron to study pion-proton scattering.  I joined his group in October of that year, and completed my graduate studies by the end of September, 1960.  Franz and I collaborated on a second occasion, for the academic year1973-4, when I spent a sabbatical leave from Fermilab to work again with his research group at CERN, this time to study proton-helium scattering at the CERN proton Synchrotron.

Franz was a kind and thorough teacher, patient always to explain what needed to be done in such a fashion that one understood why Franz wanted what he asked one to do (a characteristic that has been lacking in many physicists of my acquaintance.)  He was a calm and effective leader of his research group.  He was disciplined in his approach to his work, and required the same disciplined and conscientious approach from his students.

Franz did not impose his personal beliefs on his students in an intrusive manner; I particularly appreciated that in him.  And he was kind to my family members whom he met.  He was helpful to me on at least one occasion with a difficult personal matter about which I consulted him.

Franz was good with his hands; he was ambidextrous – I have a son with the same gift.  He was both an EE and a physicist, and he brought his knowledge of the first discipline to good use in his work in the latter.

Franz Heymann was a fine member of society and I will miss him. He was a gentleman --a good, unassuming friend.

Lincoln Read
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